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14th April 2001

Mr Paul Barsdell

The Secretary

Senate Foreign Affairs, Defence, and Trade References Committee

Parliament House,

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Sir,

SUBJECT:
INQUIRY INTO RECRUITMENT AND RETENTION OF DEFENCE PERSONNEL


I have pleasure in presenting my submission for the Inquiry into Recruitment and Retention of Defence Personnel.   Whilst a soldier and an officer of the Australian Regular Army, I had the privilege of serving in most Defence locations throughout Australia.   I retired from the Australian Regular Army in 1992 and joined the Army Reserves;  however due to my work commitments overseas I have been placed on the Inactive List.    In December 2000, I returned from overseas to visit my old parents in Perth, and have decided to remain in Australia, which leads me to submit my proposal to your Committee.


Whilst I have been back in Western Australia I have read disturbing newspaper articles and heard grumblings from many areas of the community in which I now live, about the current Government's inability to understand the will of the ordinary people, and its lack of attention to some basic issues which I think are important.   These issues are to do with the Australian Defence Forces, its lack of numbers and their failing recruitment strategies, the rising cost of secondary education for Australian youth [and the inability of parents/guardians to meet those costs], along with the danger faced by a large proportion of those Youth, of lacking in purposeful endeavour.   There is also a reluctance to join any Defence organisation representing the community it serves.


I have tried, in the short time I have been back here, to formulate an appropriate plan which will address some of the areas of concern within my community, based on the wonderful experience I gained in the Australian Regular Army and the Reserves.   I propose that the Australian Defence Forces offer a  School Scholarship Scheme to all secondary school students who apply to, and join, the Australian Cadet Corps, in return for an obligation from the students, and their parents/guardians, that they should join the Australian Defence Force Reserves for not less than three years upon the completion of their secondary education.   

The positive benefits of this Scheme for schools and education, for the Youth and communities involved, and for the Australian Defence Forces, far outweigh any negative outcomes that may be perceived by doubting groups and individuals.   The School Scholarship Scheme would need your Committee's support to become a reality and a truly meaningful project that involves our Youth, our Education systems, and more positively, the Australian Defence Force Reserves.   

I envisage that the School Scholarship Scheme would be viewed as a worthwhile undertaking for many students whose parents and guardians would welcome the initiative of the Government to contribute to the education and achievement costs for their children.    The obligation for the young people to join the Australian Defence Force Reserves upon completion of their secondary education is where I would expect that the real benefit to the Australian Defence Force recruiting strategies would emerge.   Not only would the Australian Defence Force Reserves numbers increase, but also the student's perception of the Full Time, Australian Defence Force would change to that of being a viable and purposeful employer worthy of consideration for a career in the future. 

I feel that the Committee Chairman would need to appoint a Sub Committee to study the feasibility and costs of such a Scheme.    I would be glad to assist and give advice to the Sub Committee where needed.


This concludes my proposal, as simple and audacious as it may sound.   It will require your Committee's support, some further detailed planning, and the active participation of a large training element of the Australian Defence Force Reserves in the future, if it is to succeed. 

Yours sincerely,

Iain M. Scott
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